
Spring is always a busy time of year 
at Victory! We just wrapped our third 
annual musical, students are busily 
training for Special Olympics track 
and field competitions, and our older 
students are beginning 
new work internships 
with our many partner 
businesses in the 
community. There has 
been progress in every 
class and for every 
student – mastering the 
alphabet or lab science, 
or even advanced 
algebra and geometry 
for some! Students are 
busy building robots and 
circuit boards, thriving in art and 
music classes, and extending their 
learning from the classroom to 
everyday situations in the community 
like riding the bus and going to the 
grocery store or gym. From learning 
to ride a bike at age 15, to counting 
the day’s sales at our student-run 
Bloom Café, to forming deep 
friendships with their classmates 
– accomplishment, progress, and  
joy abound!

Spring is also the time of the year for 
admissions, and yet again, we have 
had a record number of applicants. 
The rate of autism continues to 
increase and is now 1 in every 36 

children. At Victory,  
we will be able to add 
15+ new families this 
year bringing our  
total enrollment for 
the next school year  
to approximately  
80 students.

As I reflect back on 
this school year, I am 
filled with immense 
pride for the progress 

our students are making and 
gratitude for you, our incredibly 
supportive community, that help 
make the joy and achievement for 
our students possible. Thank you for 
celebrating their successes alongside 
us! Thank you for giving these 
students the opportunity to thrive! 

Tricia Hasbrook 
Director of School

Oregon’s only year-round, accredited school for children affected by Autism	 Edition III • Spring 2018

The Victory Academy Newsletter

TheVictory Voice

Dear Victory Academy 
Supporters—

Please join us for dinner, silent 
and live auctions, and an inspring 
program celebrating a decade  
of learning, growth and 
achievement at Victory Academy!

My favorite 
things to do  
at Victory are 
play, swing, 
and help  
with cooking.  
	 – Korbin, 14

My favorite thing 
to do at Victory is 
learning. I’ve been 
to a lot of schools, 
and no ones makes 
learning as 
successful as they 
do here.  
	 - Spencer, 17
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Construction has begun at Victory as we add an 
additional classroom to the end of our current building. 
This new space will bring tremendous benefits for all of our 
students by allowing us to fully support art and music 
education and therapy at Victory.

Currently, music and art share a classroom, 
and with the growing student population,  
the shared room is straining the school’s 
ability to accommodate all classes. Not only 
did we underestimate the space required,  
we underappreciated the transformative 
value of art and music for our students.  
We have learned that the more time our 
students have to learn, explore, and  
express themselves through art and  
music, the more they blossom. 

For most of our students, communication is a 
challenge. But art and music are accessible 
to all as every student is able to express 
themselves creatively through these two 
mediums. For some of our students, music 
and art also offer important means to build 
fine motor skills or to regulate the frustration 
and anxiety that can often occur for children 
with autism. Additionally, many of our students 
are uniquely gifted – as artists, singers, or 
musicians – and these areas of strength are 
crucial sources of confidence and identity. 

As one Victory mom explained, “I know I am 
not alone when I tell you that art therapy at 
Victory has impacted my children in ways I 
never imagined. When my eldest son, 
Spencer, first started at Victory 5+ years ago, 
he would cry at the idea of doing anything art 
related. Holding a crayon or paintbrush 
would cause him so much anxiety. It was 
heartbreaking. In just a few months, thanks to 
Mary Ellen [Victory art teacher], he thrived in 
art! As a result, his self-confidence rose as did 
his fine motor skills.”

Adding one additional classroom to more 
fully support art and music education will:

	 •	� Increase class time across all Victory classes for art and 
music from once to twice a week and increase the 
amount of 1-to-1 art and music therapy opportunities

	 •	� Expand the number of art and music electives during 
school and in after-school programs. Victory currently 

offers vocal choir, bell choir, musical theatre, 
printmaking, and digital art, but would like to add 
additional electives to support and challenge our 
students such as music writing, drumming, 
photography, and sculpture

	 •	� Maximize educational and therapeutic 
time by not having to changeover and 
set up when transitioning between art 
and music in the same room

	 •	� Increase the range of materials and 
instruments for our students to learn 
and explore with the additional space 

The new classroom will be added to the  
end of the current building with minimal 
disruption to the adjacent classrooms or 
playground. The project is estimated to cost 
$500,000 and represents an additional 1,200 
square feet for a new art room. The existing, 
shared art/music room will be rededicated 
to music alone. 

Two incredible Victory supporters – The VC 
Fund and Bettsy and Wally Preble – have 
donated lead gifts of $100,000 each. 
Additionally, two families have donated 
generous in-kind gifts. Kathy and Roy Moore 
through their company, The MEI Group, are 
donating all earth and excavation work. 
Additionally, Michele and Brad Hart through 
their company, OrePac Building Products, 
are donating all windows and doors for the 
project. We are incredibly grateful to these 
amazingly compassionate donors!

Their contributions leave Victory with 
$250,000 remaining to fundraise. We are 
busy writing grants and hosting fundraising 
events. We respectfully ask you to please 
consider supporting our campaign! We also 
invite you to learn more about the project or 
come for a tour by contacting Director of 
School, Tricia Hasbrook. 

Art and music are subjects more vital to our students and 
their families than we ever realized. As Spencer’s mom 
continues, “Having the opportunity to help expand the art 
program is personal to me because I want every family to 
feel the sense of relief and joy that I did when Spencer 
came home for the first time with an art project that he 
completed. He was so proud!”

Supporting Art and Music Education
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That’s A Wrap!

An amazing group of talented Victory students 
just performed in our third annual musical! The 
original musical was titled “Prudence Porcupine’s 
Woodland Adventure” and featured eleven 
students singing and telling the funny, 
heartwarming story of a former house pet who 
ends up in the woods and befriends a number  
of forest creatures. At first, the other animals are 
wary of the newcomer’s sharp quills, making it 
difficult for them to accept her. The play’s  
themes — accepting others who appear  
different from ourselves and overcoming fears 
and misconceptions so that we can behave  
towards others with dignity and respect — 
were beautifully conveyed by our students.

Students from five different classes spent hours 
together rehearsing lines and creating set props. 
They worked hard, grew in their confidence, and 
performed brilliantly! The production was 
supported by a talented and dedicated group of 
Victory teachers, including writer, director, and 
speech therapist, Chris Yensan; music teacher, 
Magen Dignan; set designer and art teacher, 
Mary Ellen Anderson; and teacher and musician, 
Michael Allard. 

As Chris reflected, “I really enjoy writing the play 
and trying to give kids lines that reflect their 
personalities. It is amazing and inspiring to see 
the process from start to finish. The students 
really just love being able to ‘act’ and take on 
their roles and be funny and emotive up on 
stage. I am so proud of them!” Bravo and well 
done everyone!

Exploring Recreational 
Education

“I never thought he could do that.” These are words 
Cora Templeton hears often in her role as Recreational 
Education Specialist at Victory. 

Cora founded Victory’s Rec Ed program this past fall. 
She knew recreational education was a great way for 
kids with autism to build independence, improve their 
emotional regulation and focus, decrease problem 
behaviors, and identify interests and hobbies. Her goal 
was to design a program that allowed Victory students 
what she calls “the dignity of risk,” the ability to try 
something they’ve never done while being safe and 
having fun.

Thus far, the program has been a smashing success. 
Victory students have participated in rock climbing, 
frisbee golf, swimming, 
hiking, and slack lining. Each 
class also gets to take two 
daytrips, one hiking and one 
climbing. Cora tailors each 
class to match the abilities 
of the group. Sometimes 
this means working on 
physical fitness or particular 
motor skills before even 
leaving the building, but 
Cora makes sure each child understands why they need 
to practice something. In her words, “We don’t run just 
to run. We run so we can climb a mountain.”

The response to Rec Ed has been stellar. When asked 
what surprised her most about the program, Cora says, 
“When kids experience something challenging, it is 
natural to run away or complain, but here, they have all 
stuck with it.” 

Ultimately, the goal is that recreational activities become 
a part of the students’ lives outside of school. As Cora 
points out, “There is so much community with these 
activities. They could join a group. That’s social. That’s 
independence.”

My favorite 
thing to do at 
Victory is art.  
	 – Tyla, 13
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First Prom: A Night to Shine!

In the panoply of high school events, few loom larger than 
prom. Victory students got to experience this exciting 
event this February when they attended the 
“Night to Shine” prom sponsored by the 
Tim Tebow Foundation. Twenty-two Victory 
students aged fourteen and older attended 
the dance, and like most teenagers, they 
spent a lot of time getting ready. Two weeks 
before the big night, the kids had lessons on 
prom etiquette and what to expect at a 
dance. They rented tuxedos and purchased 
dresses. When the big day finally arrived, 
they stayed after school to get their hair, 
make-up, and nails done, put on their party 
clothes, and have their pictures taken.

Victory students arrived at the prom in style thanks to 
Victory grandparents, Kathy and Roy Moore, who 

sponsored a party bus complete with limo-style seating, 
lights, and music. At the dance, all the kids were feted 

with a red-carpet arrival, tiaras and crowns, 
and corsages and boutonnieres. They 
enjoyed dinner, dancing, and photos. There 
was karaoke for those who wanted to be 
loud, and a break room for those who 
needed quiet. 

Everyone had a fabulous time. For some, the 
party bus was the highlight; others danced 
the night away. Molly Smith, prom organizer 
extraordinaire and head of Victory’s Transition 
Program commented, “We expected some 
students to be nervous or overwhelmed, but 
they were the ones who ended up dancing 

on the stage… Victory closed the place down!” We will 
definitely be back next year!
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My favorite 
thing to do at 
Victory is 
socializing.  
	 – Evan, 15
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There are nine classrooms at Victory 
ranging from preschool to high school. 
Each year, Victory students are carefully 
placed into these classrooms based on  
age and developmental considerations  
like communication skills, academic level, 
social understanding, and behavior 
support needs. A student may remain in 
the same class each year or move to a 
different class to support maximum 
learning. As Tricia Hasbrook, Director of 
School, describes, “Every year, we meet 
each student where they are and try to 
find the class that provides the right level 
of support so every student feels confident 
and can make great strides in learning.” 

All nine classrooms are named after trees 
representing the hope that students form 
strong roots within their class communities 
and grow on all levels over the course of 
the school year.

Across The 
Classrooms

Growing by leaps and bounds, twenty-seven students ages 
13-18 now participate in Victory’s Work Experience 
Program (WE). Each student works one afternoon a week for 
four months at one of Victory’s 22 community business 
partners. We continue to add internship partners including 
new this year, OrePac Building Products, Wilsonville Subaru, 
Hughes Water Gardens, and New Seasons Market in Tualatin.

Molly Smith, Victory’s Transition Specialist, works with each 
student to develop goals and discover preferences. When 
students are at a job, she also tries to help them be as 
independent as possible. She knows it is important for both 
the student and the employer to learn how to work with 
each other. Support can range from none needed, to 
headphones with verbal encouragement on a continuous 
loop, to a Bluetooth speaker in the student’s ear to help 
problem solve. Regardless of the support needed, 
independence is growing. Additionally, several students in 
Victory’s current placements now get paid, and those 
students know that their paychecks are contingent upon 
completing the job just like any other worker. Molly notes,  
“It’s amazing what these kids can do.”

Meet Max 
Max joined WE for the very first time this 
year. He selected Wow! Burger for his 
thirteen-week placement. Max refills 
condiments, preps baskets for burgers 
and fries, and runs orders. He helps keep 
the restaurant sparkling by sweeping the 
floors, cleaning tables, and washing 
dishes. Molly says that Max is an incredibly hard worker and self-
starter who notices when tasks need to be done and completes 
them without direction. Wow! Burger staff love to see Max 
arrive because his favorite job is to run the commercial 
dishwasher, and they appreciate the help! For his part, Max 
reports, “This job stuff is the best thing about Victory.”

Meet Prashant 
Prashant has loved to build things his 
entire life. He has excellent spatial skills 
and is quick to see how items fit 
together. To leverage these skills, Victory 
created a special WE assignment with FJ 
Designs, a company that builds custom 
electrical panels used by an Intel 
chip-tester. Prashant gathers 25 different 
parts for each panel, assembles them, then tests and 
packages the unit. The job plays to Prashant’s strengths so no 
one was surprised when he reported that this has been his 
favorite WE assignment. When asked why, he patiently 
pointed out the obvious by saying, “Because it’s building,” 
and went back to work!

Working for the Future
Division

Class 
Room

Age 
Range

Class 
Size

Using  
Aug  

Comm*

Preschool Elm 5-7 9 50%

Elementary Fir 6-11 8 75%

Elementary Spruce 6-11 8 0%

Elementary Pine 7-10 6 0%

Middle Oak 11-13 6 66%

Middle Juniper 11-13 9 20%

Middle/ 
High Cedar 14-17 6 85%

Middle/ 
High Cypress 13-17 11 0%

Middle/ 
High Redwood 14-18 7 0%

*�Augmentative Communication: Students use voice output, iPad-like 
devices to “speak” for them
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$150,000+
Metro Portland New 
Car Dealers Charitable 
Foundation

$50,000 - 
$150,000
Bettsy & Wallace 
Preble
Jay Shipley
VC Fund

$20,000 - 
$49,999
Caruso Produce
Mona & Lorenzo Flores
Lisa & JB Handley
Joseph E. Weston 
Public Foundation
Victoria & Joe Stark

$10,000- 
$19,999
Linda Bickel & Joe 
Caruso
Peggy & Rod Bremer
Ashley Campion & 
Matt Semler
CRKT
Lauralyn Deringer
DMH, Inc.
Julie & Wayne 
Drinkward
Erin & Bill Dwyer
Carson Ellis & Colin 
Meloy
Sue & Arnie Franks
Larkin Franks
Grand + Benedicts
Jean & Brian Hall
Tiffany & Brian Kriesel
Joyce & Larry 
Mendelsohn
Merchant Family 
Foundation
Kathy & Roy Moore
Virginia & Eric Mulligan
Beth & Jason Sage
Dianne & Eric Schooler
Social Venture Partners 
Portland
Shannon & Bob 
Stoddart
Pat & Tony Trunzo
BB & David Veverka
Angie & Matt Weber
Christina & Joel Weller
Catherine & David 
Willmott

$5,000 - $9,999

The 5th 
Commandment Fund
Arlene Schnitzer Trust
Desiree Baldocchi
Catherine Bekooy & 
Sanjay Khare
Chrissy & Sam Caruso
Lee Diane Collins
Barbara & John 
Deeming
Erin & David Drinkward
Elizabeth & Thomas 
Gewecke
Cynthia & Jim 
Gonzales
Janis & Robert Harrison
Sudee & Clayton 
Hering
Intel Employee 
Matching
Jordan Brand
Pratibha Khare
OrePac Building 
Products
Sarah & Kevin 
Raymond
Running Away 
Enterprises, DBA 
Enmotive
Sara & Sudeep Taksali
Leslie Wilson & Akiro 
Ueno

$2,500 - $4,999
Molly Boyle
Donna & Kevin Brague
Kathleen & Dan 
Drinkward
Rima Ghandour & 
Kelley Blaine
Tricia & Bill Hasbrook
Raji Mathew
Susan & Chris 
McGowan
Marisa & Rob O’Neill
Phillips Family 
Foundation
Kerry Robinson & 
Murray Parsons
Thea & Mark Schreiber
Jaime & Billy Stimpson
Margie & Ken Swieca
Xerox Corporation

$1,000 - $2,499
Lorissa & Chip 
Addabbo
Dianne & Sven Aspen
Bethel & Scott Aster
Jennifer & John Ballard
Beltran Properties
Steven Berning & 
Doug Hanson

Maggi & Tony Cassie
Wendy Chan & Jake 
Rosser
Jessica Chrisholm
Kimra & Chris Corrado
Jen & Jason Crane
Amanda & Casey 
Davidson
Sue & John Day
Magen & Ted Dignan
Jackie & Mark Dolan
Julie Duke Martin & 
Andre Martin
Nancy & Tom Dwyer
Jill & Brian Faherty
Jessica & Adam Farley
FLIR Systems, Inc.
Steve Foltz
Frank and Margaret 
Bitar Foundation
Greentree Consulting
Michael Grubbe
Sandy Haynes
Heather & Steve Hill
Traci & Bill Hunsiger
Betsy & David Kelley
Traci & Wayne Laird
Mazda North American 
Operations
Dimati & Kevin 
McPherson
MEI Group
Mary & Jim Meier
Sarah Mensah & Eddie 
Martinez
Kathleen & James 
Meyer
Mobile Technologies, 
Inc. (MTI)
Michelle Moini & 
Aboud Qatmash
Carlie Moore
Anjum Mukadam & 
Sivakumar Mudanai
Richard Myers
Nike, Inc.
Parent Infant Programs 
Inc.
Shawndra & Eric Peiffer
Carolyn Rockholm
Nancy & Gary 
Schreiber
Lori & Kurt Schultz
McCoy Smith
Bruce, Steve, 
Gerald, and Diane 
Solomon Fund of the 
Jewish Community 
Foundation of San 
Diego
Carolyn & Nick Stanley

Stewart Sokol & Larkin 
LLC
Judy & Thor Storfjell
Susan Urzaa
Jennifer & Mike 
Usselman
Vanillawood
Veverka Family 
Foundation
Amy White
Gayle Woodruff & 
Dean Gauthier

$500 - $999
3D Lacrosse
Stephanie & Mike 
Anders
Apple Inc.
Betsy & Howard Aster
Gloria Berg
Deanna & Terry Bigam
Maggie & Bruce Binns
Mike Christopherson
Columbia Bank
Cathy & Chad Cooper
Julie Dawson
Delap LLP
Paula Disney
Courtney & James 
Drinkward
Marisa & Jeff Dunn
Elaine & Don Griffith
Jill & James Hanson
Hong & Greg Hanson
Jean Healy & Mike 
Hryciw
Carolyn Hoty
Ronda & Charles 
Huber
Cheyenne Jones & 
Jacob Perlitz
Sarah & Tim Jones
Sherry Kelley
Robyn & Pat Kirwan
KLEAR Marketing 
Corporation
Robin & Amit 
Kobrowski
Mary & Wayne 
Lindquist
Kumiko & Greg Macke
Kathie & Bryce Meisner
Amy & Marc Morris
Marilyn & Jerry Nies
Jennifer & Craig 
Novack
Cathy Nuno Rodriguez-
Caruso
Stacy & Darin Owens
Pacific Continental 
Bank

Pinar & Zac Pakkan-
Ince
Jenne & Steve
Sara & Richard Perrin
Anne Marie & Geoff 
Petrie
Kristine Rebber & Bara 
Tarzaban
Polly Reid & Kevin 
Porter
Jennifer & Phil Roland
Jenny & Rob Schreiber
Stacey & Brent 
Schreiber
Diane Solomon & Troy 
Mitchell
Amanda Stark & Dave 
Shur
Giri & Surekha Taksali
Lisa & Sean Walters
Anne Witmer & 
Stephen Cohen
Wynne Solutions LLC
Sunni & Len York
Kim & Glenn Zmuda

$1 - $500
Emma Aglipay
Debbie & Tom Albers
Bonnie Alexander
Rawa & Mo Alhoty
Cathy & Michael Allard
Mina AlMehdi & 
Hassan Tarzaban
AmazonSmile
Nancy Anderson
AR Auto Service
Arktana LLC
Ryan Arnell
Jill Arnzen
Edward Aster
Elizabeth Austin & 
Sean Kuni
Jamie & Jeremy Barber
Rick Barrett
Krista & Matthew Beale
Kristin Beane
Garr Becker
Kirk Beiningen
Carol Bennett & John 
Regalado
Terry & David Bernel
Janet Bliss
Kristin & Randy Bloom
Alex Bolokhovskiy
Robert Bossard
Cheryl & Harvey 
Bremer
Kyna Brockett & Jake 
Sepulveda

Erik Bruun
Sarah & Greg Burpee
Michael Butler
Adrian Buttkus
Vassar Byrd
Suzan & Rick Campbell
Sheila & Chris Canty
Bethany & Mikey 
Caruso
James Chatfield
Melanie & Dan Clark
Marianne Coalson
K Cohen
Antoinette & Pat 
Colarullo
Scott Collins
Laura Coon
Kegan Corrado
Kiely & Ryan Corti
Anahita & Thomas 
Crawford
Pris & Pat Cronin
Laurie & Charles Cruz
Molly Cruz
Dawn Dalgleish & Terry 
Glenn
Marie Del Toro & 
Bradley Boyden
Arlene & Mike Dellwo
Rebecca & Scott 
Demorest
Anna DeMots & Kyle 
Ritt
Jodi & Dave DeMots
Christine Dickey & 
Stephen Griffith
Cynthia Diederich & 
Michael Zachary
Digital C4
Anna Dillen
Ryan Dixon
Jennifer Doeleman & 
Jack Levy
Kathi & Dean Dordevic
Cheryl Dorman
Jodi Dupell
Kathy & Todd Duval
Amy Dwyer
Molly Edison
Cassaundra & Jay 
Edwards
Margie & Douglas 
Ekegren
Lisa Elloriaga
Sarah & Stephen 
Eraker
Sarah & Layne Flake
Jenny & Eric Freeman
Amy & David Fulmer
Pamela & Thomas 

Gaines
Amber & Miguel 
Gambel Van Hoof
Danica Gazzigle
Barb & Greg Gjerswold
Ethelwyne & Tom 
Golden
Stephanie & Patrick 
Gottsch
Nathan Graff
Rita & Ron Hackett
Traci & Jalal Haddad
Hadeel Hadi & Yassir 
AlBazzaz
Laura & Tony Halford
Rachelle & Garth Ham
Necia Hasbrook
Janet Hawkins
Donna & Thomas 
Hedford
Pat Heffron
Jan Hellikson
Tysa & Joe Hempfling
Linda Hering
Jeremy Hoff
Tyler Holand
Joy & Jason Holland
Alec Holser
Patricia & David Houck
Michael Hulsman
Brenda & Jon Hummelt
Chrys & Brent 
Hutchings
Gina & Matt Innes
Cathy & John Innes
Interface Engineering 
inc.
Mary Ann & Tom Invie
Mary & George Invie
Rhomi & Ted Invie
Marivel Jimenez
Deena & Sari Jouihan
Allison & Marty Kehoe
Jodie & LJ Kelley
Joann & Gary Kelley
John Kerekanich
Kami & Dave Kern
Laura Killen
Sheldon Klapper
Stephanie & John 
Knight
James Komro
Connie Kriesel
Kathy & Steve Kriesel
Kroger
The Kula Foundation
Janet Sue Lafontaine
Pete Landry

Victory Is Grateful To Our 2017 Donors
Your generosity in supporting Victory Academy is changing the lives of our students, their families, and 
other families affected by Autism throughout the Northwest and beyond. Thank you very much!
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Cassey Langston
Thomas Larkin
Joyce Larson & Heidi 
Mally
The Laue Team Real 
Estate
Todd Lawrence
Tristen & Jordan 
LeCorre
Nicole Libal
Lily Atelier
Karine Lima & Susie 
Tomita
Laura Lorenz
Kristen Maaranen
Githendui Macharia
Scott MacNaughton
Laurie & Dan Mala
Kieley & Kenneth 
Maleug
Penny Martin
L.L. & C.E. Marx
Karen Masterson
Nicolas McCracken
Jennifer McDonal
Michelle & Danny 
McGinley
Amber & Bryan 
McMullin
Katrina & Jeff McNeal
Diana & Jerry Medlock
Betsy & Chris Meier
Melanie Miller-
Gonzalez
Georgina & Doug 
Miltenberger
Martin Moll
Patti Moller
Chet Mooney
Missi & Tim Morgan
Racheal & Oliver 
Nelson
Karl Nilson
Kathy & Bob Nyquist
James O’Hanlon
Melissa & Gunnar 
Olson
Kevin Opgenorth
Marilyn Opray
Ron Owens
Traci & Mike Palelek
Kim & Kevin Papke
Marca Parker
Sharon Parmenter & 
Abdul Alhoti
Nicole Pavenik
PDX Wraps
Denise Peloquin
Brent Pence

James Pernas
Brady Peterson
Craig Pieringer
Jose Pinomesa
Sabina Poole
Tracy & Sheldon Pratt
Sheri & Norm Price
Kathryn & Roger 
Qualman
Nancy & Brian Ragel
Anna Raman
Rachelle Rambeau & 
Matthew Walter
Randi & Jared Ray
Molly Reding
Carol Remdond
Lynn & Carl Reek
Kim Regalado
David Reingold
Lisa & Josh Reiter
Melanie & Dennis 
Reiter
Jodi & Greg 
Remensperger
Kathy & Jerry Rensch
Kevin Richeson
Steven Riddell
Laurette Jan Robertson
Amy Robitz
Liz & Mike Rogers
Debra & Stan Rogers
Steve Rose
Sameeha & Zaheer Sait
Pat Sanchez
Karen & Jim Sandberg
Joyce Sanders
Christina Sargent
Kristie & Nate Sartell
Martin Sarukhanyan
Pamela Savarese
Grace & Don Schofield
Jessica Scolastico
Laurie Scott
Chris Shortell
Elaine & Jack Simms
Steve Simpson
Christine & John 
Slusher
Molly Smith & Jeremy 
Mercer-Deadman
David Smith
Tammy Smith
Michelle & Rick Spanu
Dick Spence
Molly & George 
Spencer
Kelly Stafford & Tim 
Stanley

Todd Staver
Susan & James 
Stevenson
Catherine Stimac
Nick Stokes
Judith Storfjell
Scott Sullivan
Christina & Kris 
Summers
Mitch Tandeske
Debbie & Travis Taylor
Matthew Teske
Brian Teunon
Eric Thacher
Carrie & Scott Thomas
Nancy Thomas
Jodi Thomas
Elma & Vincent Till
Margaret & Dwight 
Tolmie
Sharon Toncray & 
David Hasson
Jun Ueno
Amilie Van den Berg & 
Tom Merchant
Jennifer Verbeck & Ali 
Tarzaban
Donald Verzani
Stephanie & Corey Von 
Allmen
Kelsey Webster
Karen Westrell
Jamie & Kody Whipple
Karalee Whitehouse
Emily & Brian Wilkinson
Angela Wilner
Jenny Wolfe
Nicole & Paul Wong
Shari & Steven Wong
Al Wong
Peggy & Joe Wood
Lisa & Patrick 
Woodworth
DeNeice & Bill 
Worthington
Beth & Chris Yensan
Dan Zimmerman

Community 
Volunteers
Larkin Franks
Sandy Haynes
James Meyer

In-Kind 
Donations
The MEI Group
OrePac Building 
Products

This winter, Victory Academy learned it had been 
selected to be a partner in Michael Jordan’s Wings 
Scholars Program. Being a Wings partner means a 
generous operating grant to Victory and a full 
scholarship to a new student who would otherwise 
not be able to attend Victory.

The Wings Program is one of the Nike Jordan Brand’s 
community impact platforms. In valuing education as 
a critical tool to enable young people to achieve 
greatness, “The Wings mission is to provide access to 
educational opportunity for underserved youth 
around the world”. The Wings program currently 
operates in Chicago, Philadelphia, New York, Los 
Angeles, and now Portland. In each city, Wings 
partners with local non-profit organizations to provide 
educational opportunities to financially 
disadvantaged and racially diverse youth.

“The Jordan Brand recognizes that some of its core 
consumers are enmeshed in social, economic, and 
political structures that disadvantage them… Wings 
aims to provide opportunities for these young people 
to overcome their circumstances that hold them back 
from accessing high quality education.” 

For the 2018-19 school year, the Wings for Victory 
Scholarship will provide a child or teen with autism 
the opportunity to attend Victory full time including 
tuition, application fees, and all transportation costs 
with the promise of consecutive year scholarships. 
The scholarship is funded by the United Negro 
College Fund through the Wings Program, and the 
criteria to be considered for the scholarship include 
financial need, racial diversity, commitment to 
regularly attend school, and location in the metro 
Portland area. 

In addition to the student scholarship, Wings donated 
$10,000 to Victory’s annual operating budget and will 
donate up to $50,000 worth of Jordan Brand 
merchandise. Victory’s first order of merchandise was 
new Jordan Brand shoes for each and every student 
attending our first spring prom, A Night to Shine!

Sarah Mensah, longtime Victory parent and Vice 
President, General Manager of Jordan Brand North 
America, was instrumental in bringing Victory to the 
attention of the Wings Scholars Program. Victory is 
grateful for the opportunity and honored to play a 
role in providing opportunities to students who might 
not otherwise have the chance to attend Victory. 
Thank you Jordan Brand!

Wings for Victory 
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Sneak Peek Charity Night

P.O. Box 428 • Tualatin, OR 97062

Thank you for supporting 
Victory Academy!
www.VictoryAcademy.org

For the last four years, Victory Academy has been 
fortunate to be selected as one of the charity 
beneficiaries of the Metro Portland New Car Dealers 
Association’s (MPNCDA) Sneak Peek Charity Preview 
Party. Held every January, the event kicks off the 
Portland International Auto Show and raises over 
$600,000 for local non-profit organizations. Sneak Peek 
guests are treated to complimentary hors d’oeuvres 
and a hosted bar while enjoying a crowd-free look at 
the all the new cars, trucks, and technology. This year, 
Victory supporters bought 870 tickets to Sneak Peek, 
and as a result, MPNCDA donated $173,000 to the 
school!

We are so grateful to those who attended the Sneak 
Peek Charity Night on behalf of Victory and made this 
donation possible. The donation will be used to 
support the specialized academic programming so 
vital to our students’ success. We are grateful! 

Important 
Dates
JULY 7-8  
Special Olympics  
State Track Meet

JULY 24 
Summer Sing  
& Art Walk 
9:15 a.m.

SEPTEMBER 4 
First Day of  
New School Year

OCTOBER 20 
Victory Academy 
Auction – 10 Years  
of Victory!

LATE FALL 
Colin Meloy of  
The Decemberists  
in Concert 

DECEMBER 
Victory Winter Program

JANUARY 23, 
2019 
Portland Auto Show 
Sneak Peek Charity 
Night

My favorite  
thing to do at 
Victory is read 
and eat lunch 
with my friends.  
	 –Hank, 12
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